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Newsletter No 20 - May 2008
This newsletter is to update you on the status of the new Village Green application and some of the other issues that are being addressed by your committee
Village Green application

The second application for Village Green status on the remaining part of Coombe Wood (the area north of the brook) was delivered to Essex County Council on Wednesday 30th April 2008. Three volumes of documentation in support of the application were submitted.  For this we extend our heartfelt thanks to all those who provided information in the form of evidence questionnaires, photos, details of activities by running and rambling clubs as well as evidence of cubs, brownies, scouting and the boys’ brigade plus horse riding and educational evidence through local schools and other organisations.  The response to our request for evidence was somewhat overwhelming with 230 evidence questionnaires completed that were analysed and summarised as well as documentation on community activities.
We should perhaps thank a couple of individuals, firstly Eileen Peck for volunteering to act as the individual applicant for the Village Green.  Eileen was recently a candidate in the Local Council Election and we are appreciative of her commitment in this regard.   Secondly local Commissioner for Oaths, R J Lord at Tarpots who undertook the necessary signatory validations without charge.
We now await the outcome of our application and we will obviously keep you informed as news is received.

Other matters

There does appear to have been some recent violations of the existing Village Green and Article 4 Direction that have been brought to the attention of our local Council.  At a recent meeting Castle Point Borough Council gave categorical assurances that action is being taken to address these transgressions and have asked us not to post notices within the Village Green advising of the planned actions.  On the basis of these assurances and for the sake of maintaining cordial relations with Castle Point Borough Council we have agreed not to post notices but to print the relevant information on the reverse of this news letter.

One other matter to raise, that is if any one has any suggestions on fund raising events to meet our necessary legal costs we would welcome hearing from you. 

Many thanks for your continued support in our endeavours to protect and secure Coombe Wood for the enjoyment of us all, now and in the future.

END


